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Testimony of Jon Reisman on LD 324, An Act to Limit Public Land Ownership in Maine
Senator Dill, Representative O’Neil, Members of the Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry 
Committee:
My name is Jon Reisman. I am a resident of Cooper, a former first Selectman and an 
associate professor of economics and public policy at the University of Maine at Machias, 
where I have taught environmental policy and economics since 1984. I worked for the King 
administration on environmental and education policy in the 90’s. My testimony today in 
support of LD 324 reflects my professional and political experience and expertise, but I speak 
for myself, not the University. I want to thank Rep. Javner and the co-sponsors for agreeing to
sponsor this bill.

In the 1990’s, Maine adopted a goal of increasing (state) public land ownership to 
10%, or about 2 million acres. I believe that aggressive funding of the Land for 
Maine’s future program over the last 20 years has accomplished this goal, although I 
have not seen any well-publicized accountings. In recent years, especially because of 
our still developing climate change policy, state and national goals of 20 to 30% have 
been suggested.
In 1999, I conducted an analysis of state land ownership (attached) and proposed 
purchases on a county basis. This analysis found that the vast majority of state public 
lands in Maine were concentrated in the second Congressional District, specifically 
Piscataquis, Aroostook, Somerset, Oxford, Penobscot, Washington, Hancock and 
Franklin Counties. The majority of proposed (and since then actual) acquisitions were
also in those counties. My analysis did not include federal and municipal land 
ownership. My analysis argued that the greatest need for public lands and the benefits 
they would confer was in six Southern Maine counties below the state median in both 
percentage of the county in public ownership and public acres/capita- Cumberland, 
Waldo, York, Kennebec, Androscoggin and Lincoln.
LD 324 seeks to cap federal, state and local public land ownership statewide at 33%, with no 
more than 50% in any given county, with a 2/3 legislative cap override option. The reasons 
are as follows:
•�The United States uses a capitalist economic system, which means that resources, including
land, are generally owned and controlled by private parties, not the state. The 33% statewide 
and 50% County cap reflect that;
•�The benefits of public ownership- recreation, conservation and carbon sequestration are 
subject to diminishing returns and should be distributed equitably across Maine;
•�The costs of public ownership- a diminished tax base and reduced development 
opportunities are subject to increasing costs and should also be distributed equitably across 
Maine;
•�The establishment of state and county caps, along with a legislative override option will lower
the temperature of any upcoming debates on raising the statewide goal or potential 
expansions to Katahdin Woods and Waters, Acadia National Park or other public lands in 
Maine.
Thank you for taking my testimony, and I would be glad to answer any questions. I can be 
contacted at jreisman@maine.edu.


